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                        May 2023 

Wenhaston Warbler 

 
Soul and Motown Evening 

 So, who knew that the village could boogie so hard!  The Soul & 
Motown evening on Saturday 8th April (Easter weekend) at 
Wenhaston Village Hall was a sold-out ticket event. 
 With 140 plus people in attendance the dance floor was packed nearly 
all the evening and it was amazing to see people from 20 – 85yrs up 
and dancing.  
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 The doors opened at 7.15pm to a queue of people, some who had 
been waiting for 30 minutes to secure good seats, but as it was a lovely 
evening, everyone seemed in good spirits. 
 As they entered the hall, they were greeted by some laid back soul 
records played by DJ Danny Clegg who had travelled up all the way 

from the North West of 
England to play his vinyls  

 
 The bar queue was tailing 
back into the hall but the 
two volunteer bar staff, Jane 
& Sue did a sterling job all 
night, because boy it was 
busy! 
 The singer Jonno came on at 

8pm and wow did he get everyone up on the dance floor with his start 
up song of ‘Dancing on the ceiling’, and that continued through his two 
50-minute sets of a variety of soul hits. 
 Danny then continued with some upbeat disco and soul/Motown 
tunes and people were STILL dancing.  What a lovely, fun atmosphere 
and people partied like it’s 1999! 
 Antony & Robyn provided a selection of soul themed pizzas and hot 
dogs which seemed to go down well, although the jalapeno one (Burn 
baby burn) left my eyes watering. 
 The night ended at 11.30pm with everyone on a high (possibly too 
much alcohol). 
 Anyway, the night was a result of several months of planning and 
advertising and would have been impossible for one person to do on 
their own so, a big thanks to the following people: - 
 Mac for being so enthusiastic and supporting me from the initial idea 
and through to the end, Sue & Jane for the hard work & patience 
behind the bar, (setting up and cleaning after), Carol and Terry for 
entry tickets and 50/50 raffle ticket selling, Danny & Jonno for 
excellent musical performances, Rod for being a very good door man 
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for the night, and Eileen for 
pre-event washing beer 
glasses and setting up table 
decorations.  Annie for her 
graphic designer skill for the 
posters and tickets and all 
the people who volunteered 
their time to help with 
setting up/ and sorting the 
hall out afterwards including 
Mike, Guy, Richard, and 
anyone else that helped. Carl 
and Virginia at The Star and 
Spencer and Clare at the Fox, 
Shadingfield.  Thank you. 
 

 Finally, a big shout out to you, the Villagers for attending and making 
the night so memorable. What a night!  All profits (which have not 
been totalled prior to this write up) will be going back to the Village 
Hall.  I will leave a note of amount raised at the Post Office when 
possible. Thank you Wenhaston                                               Karen Clegg     

 
Children’s Society Collection St Peters Church 

I am delighted to say that I have sent £604.55 to the Children’s Society 
which is all the cash from the collecting boxes.  The Society is very 
grateful, so thank you to everyone who contributed.  I have boxes if 
anyone else would like one.                                  Margaret Bloomfield 
 

Editors Notes: Lots of fun events coming up as summer 

approaches. You must all be so busy that we’ve had rather fewer 
articles than usual. We hope that the next deadline, 15th May, 
brings us a bumper crop. All copy to 
wenhastonwarbler@gmail.com. 
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Christian Aid Week 2023 

As I write, rain seems to have poured down for days and though we 
welcome it after last year’s lengthy droughts, we can get a little tired 
of it after a while. I say this because Christian Aid Week 2023 is almost 
upon us. And even if we are experiencing extremes these days, they 
pale in contrast with what other countries suffer as climate change 
extends its grip. 
This year Christian Aid week focuses on Malawi, a land-locked country 
in southern Africa bordered by Zambia, Mozambique and Tanzania. 
Like many countries it is experiencing ever rising costs of food, fuel, 
fertiliser and school fees, the last two important in a largely crop 
growing country and where, like many African countries, parents must 
fork out for basic school fees. 
Last year Malawi’s harvest failed dramatically, only to be followed by 
cyclone Freddy lasting 34 days, which washed away what meagre crops 
there were. Over 500 000 people were displaced while hundreds lost 
their lives. Malawi is still struggling to get back on its feet. 
As in past years, we ask if you can contribute something towards the 
Christian Aid appeal 2023 for Malawi. As usual an envelope will drop 
through your door during the week of 14th – 20th May.  
There are then three drop-off points in the village for you to return 
your envelope: 

- Wenhaston Post Office 
- Rev. Alison Alder Oakhurst Blackheath Road 
- Moira Cooke Stonecott, St Michael’s Way (the house with the 

big chimney) 
You can equally donate by using the QR code on the envelope, or, if 
you are housebound, call me on: 478503 and I will come and collect. 
Thank you in anticipation for all Wenhaston has done over the years 
for Christian Aid Week and will hopefully continue to do this year! 
                                              
                                                   Moira Cooke for Christian Aid Committee 
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Blyth Valley Parkinson’s Support Group 
Invite you to 

A coffee morning  
at 

Wenhaston Village Hall 
on 

Thursday May 11th 10.30 – midday 
Entrance £2 to include coffee and biscuits  

 
All monies raised in aid of Parkinson’s support work in our area 

Please come and support us! 

 
 
 

Halesworth Dementia Carers Fund 

Film Show. 
Our next film to be shown at the Cut will be the wonderful Fishermen’s 
Friends 2. It is a very uplifting film and we are delighted to be showing 
it. This film will be on Wednesday 17th May at the usual time of 2.00. 
Doors will open at 1.45 and admission is by £5 donation. 
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Golf Day 
We are delighted with the response to this great fund-raising event. So 
far, we have 15 teams entered, and some wonderful sponsorship. We 
are so grateful to all who are contributing to this day. The event takes 
place on Weds 3rd May, and further details may be obtained by calling 
John Giles on 07789991046. 
Lottery Draw 
The winning numbers in our 100+ Club draw for March are as follows: - 
£90  85, £60  2 and £30  47. If you would like to join the 100+ Club 
please contact Anna on 01986 872207. 
Contact Details 
I am pleased to give the following information for those who may wish 
to contact us. 
For general enquiries please contact our secretary, Alison Cackett, at 
info@halesworthdementia.co.uk  
Those wanting information about our Respite Care Service should 
contact respite@halesworthdementia.co.uk 
You can also follow us on our Facebook Page – Halesworth Dementia 
Carers Fund.                                                                       John Wood HDCF 

 
Blyth Woods' Annual Meeting 

 
Our Annual Meeting, at which everyone is welcome, will take place on 
Thursday, 25th May at 7 p.m. in Wenhaston Village Hall. Entrance is 
free and refreshments will be provided.   
The talk, with slides, will be on 'Wilder Wenhaston 2023'. This will 
bring you up to date on what has happened so far and how you can be 
part of it - both in very simple ways, such as leaving an area of your 
lawn unmown for wild flowers, butterflies and bees to flourish, or by 
joining in our activities, such as planting more trees, more vital than 
ever in a time of climate change.   
So much has been achieved in the past year since this important 
enterprise started: do come and hear all about it!   
 

mailto:info@halesworthdementia.co.uk
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                               Grove Piece Copse: Pond Restoration 
 
The Copse is the small triangular piece of woodland adjoining Grove 
Piece on its northern border. Last month you may have seen a digger 

there, clearing the pond. This 
work is now completed and, 
in the photographs, you can 
see how the pond looked 
before and after.  
An army of alexanders are 
thrusting up by the hedge in 
Malster's Little Field. By the 

time you read this, we hope to have dealt with them before they 
flower and take over the area, taking light and water from the new 
trees planted there. Once a medieval pot plant, they have become all 
too invasive everywhere. Meanwhile, on 22nd April a work party 
undertook general maintenance through Grove Woods, doing jobs 
such as weeding tree protective tubes or removing them where they 
had been outgrown.   
Along the path to Vicarage 
Grove from the Bramfield 
Road the delicate white 
flowers of blackthorn are 
out, to be followed by 
hawthorn blossom, and in 
Vicarage Grove you can 
see greater stitchwort and 
the glossy yellow stars of 
celandine now. Spring is 
here at last!   
                                                                                                                   
Patricia Elliott blythwoods1@gmail.com www.blythwoods.org  
    

mailto:blythwoods1@gmail.com
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Community Café 

Please note the cafe will be closed on Saturday May 6th – Coronation 
Day. 

Volunteers are always needed to help in the cafe so if you are 

interested, please contact lizcunningham111@yahoo.couk. 

 
 

 

mailto:lizcunningham111@yahoo.couk
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Wenhaston With Mells Hamlet Parish Council 
Notice Of Meeting & AGENDA 

The Annual Parish Meeting will be held in Wenhaston Village Hall on 
Wednesday, 24th May at 7pm.  All Parishioners are invited to attend.  
The minutes of the previous meeting appear on the Parish Council 
website. 

1. Welcome from the Parish Council Chair and note of apologies 

2. Approval and signature of previous minutes 

3. Chair’s report on behalf of the Parish Council 

4. Parish Council financial report 

5. Wenhaston Charities report 

6. Blackheath Common report: (Suffolk Wildlife 

Trust/Wenhaston Commons Group) 

7. Open forum with an opportunity to question Parish, District 

and County Councillors 

 

Library News 
 

In addition to the regular activities in May, (Sociable Sundays and 
Board Games Cafe) the Friends of Halesworth Library will be hosting 
further events at the library in Bridge Street Halesworth during the 
month. 
On Thursday 18th May at 2.30pm, there will be another in the series of 
book talks. Details will available from the library closer to the time. 
There are a couple of fund-raising events for the library in May.  On 
Saturday 20th May there will be a plant and garden sale. Donations of 
plants and garden related products would be welcome. On Wednesday 
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24th May at 7.30pm there will be another Quiz Night. The teams will be in 
tables of 4 and the entry fee per team is £12.  

For further information about any of the events and entry forms, 
please enquire at the library on 01986 875095. 
 

Mobile Library 
 
The mobile library will be at the Village Hall from 3pm to 3.45pm on 
Friday 19th May.                                                                          N. Frostick 
 
 

Wenhaston Village Show 

Save the Date: - Sunday 16th July 2023   2-4pm 

Schedule of Classes and Entry Forms now available from The Village 

Hall Foyer 

Pick Up Yours Now!  Varied Classes – including 

Photography, Arts & Crafts, 6 Children’s Classes, Baking & Preserves 

and Sculpture as well as traditional Fruit, Vegetable and Flowers 

Plus model Railway Display. Something for Everyone. 

 

Wenhaston Walking Group 

Our first walk in May, on Tuesday 2nd, will leave Wenhaston Village Hall 
at 10am. The second will start at 10am on Tuesday, 16th leaving from 
the Huntingfield Arms, The Street, Huntingfield, IP19 0PU. A lunch 
menu will be circulated in advance. If you wish to have your name 
added to the walkers’ circulation list, please email 
ipbigwood@btinternet.com  
                                                                          Heather Phillips (01502 478545) 

mailto:ipbigwood@btinternet.com
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Wenhaston Flower Club 
 
We had a wonderful evening at our meeting on Tuesday 4th April 
when Roger held an Easter workshop, showing us how to make a rustic 
themed display of spring flowers. We always look forward to Roger’s 
workshops. 
The arrangements looked beautiful when displayed all together. 
The vote of thanks was given by Jean, our founding member who has 

known Roger for quite some 
time. 
 
Our next meeting is on 
Tuesday 2nd May in 
Wenhaston Village Hall at 7.30 
pm. 
We welcome a new 
demonstrator, Moira Nevilles, 
for this meeting and she will 
be demonstrating 
arrangements entitled “Let’s 
Twist”. 
The price per meeting is still 
only £5 which includes 
tea/coffee and biscuits. 
Raffle prizes and items for the 
sale table always welcome. 
 

Looking forward, our June meeting on Tuesday 6th will be a visit to 
Henstead Exotic Garden, meeting there at 7pm. The cost is £10 which 
includes entrance fee and tea and cake. 
In July we will have our annual Garden Party in a member’s garden or if 
wet in the village hall. 
For more information, please contact Jackie Chenery on 01502 
478401 
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Wenhaston Tennis Club 

The Wenhaston Tennis Club is 
open to all abilities and new 
members are most welcome 
(fees available on request). We 
have approximately 17 members 
and ladies play on Monday, 
Tuesday, Wednesday and 

Thursday mornings starting at 09.15. The court is available all year 
round, subject to weather conditions. To play regularly, occasionally or 
just a one off, please get in touch via our email account:  
wenhastontennisclub@gmail.com or contact Zena Grant Secretary on 
07775953987 

 

 

Wenhaston Village Hall 100 Club - Winners for April 2023 
The Wenhaston Village Hall 100 Club April draw was made and we 
are delighted to announce the winners:  

• 1st prize    Roz Curteis         (number 30)       £37.50 

• 2nd prize   David Elliott        (number 48)      £22.50 

• 3rd prize    Jenny Jeffrey                 (number 118       £15.00 

Congratulations to all!  It's never too late to sign up! A chance to win 
a prize cost just £1 a month - our accounting year starts in 
September so anyone wishing to join now, the fee is £4 for the 
period to end August 2023. 
Please pay by cash or cheque, made payable to Wenhaston Village 
Hall 100 Club, and hand in, clearly marked with your name, in an 
envelope to Jane at the Post Office (thank you Jane for being our 
collecting person!)  
                                         All enquiries please phone Trish on 478078. 
  

 

mailto:wenhastontennisclub@gmail.com
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Halesworth Branch of Cancer Research 

Spring Fair 
SATURDAY 20th MAY 

10.30am - 2 pm 
HOLTON VILLAGE HALL IP19 8RZ 

Light Lunches and Delicious Desserts served from 11.30am 

New and Gift Stall, Raffle, Cakes, Books, Bric- a - brac, Tombola etc. 

A WARM WELCOME TO EVERYONE. 

St Peter’s Church 

It doesn’t seem possible that we are half way through April already, 
and Easter has passed by. The time seems to go so quickly.  We had a 
good Easter in Wenhaston, starting with a lovely meditation by Alison 
and Linda on Good Friday.  Jonathan sang ‘Were you there when they 
crucified My Lord’ which was very moving.  Sadly, not many people 
were there but those who were really appreciated it. 
There was a goodly congregation on Easter Sunday to celebrate the 
Resurrection, where Alison presided.  The church looked lovely with all 
the Easter Lilies, and flowers in the porch. We served Easter Teas on 
Monday and a good number came along to have tea and view the 
flowers.  Thank you to all who made cakes and helped on the day. 
Our next fund-raising effort is the Plant Sale on May 13th from 10.30am 
in the Church Yard, or in church if wet.  There will be a raffle and cake 
stall as well as lots of good plants so do come along.  If anyone has any 
spare plants, raffle prizes or would like to make us a cake, we should 
be grateful.  Just bring them along on the day.  Thank you.  
We send our King good wishes for his Coronation. There are plans 
afoot to help us celebrate and you will find details elsewhere in this 
edition. 
For May services, see posters outside church 
                                                                                   Margaret Bloomfield 
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Formation of a new monthly painting group 

The three recent watercolour workshops run by Annie Rice at the 
Village Hall were very successful and well attended. Nervous beginners 
gained confidence and knowledge at the first workshop.  Watercolours, 
using the wet in wet technique, flowed loosely over the page in the 
second workshop and, finally, we explored texturing and altering the 
surface of the paper, or flow of the paint, to make interesting changes 
to our paintings. 
Following this success Annie has decided to offer a monthly session in 
watercolour and water-based media, for all levels of experience, from 
10-12 am at Wenhaston Village Hall. The first one being held on Sunday 
23rd April, then May 21st and June 18th after that. There will be a summer 
break and start again in the Autumn. 
It is hoped that a friendly supportive group will form with the 
individual members creating their own painting with help from Annie.  
She will also include tuition on techniques and materials and set 
'homework’ (optional) to keep you going until the next group session. 
The cost will be £16 for the 2-hour session.   
Contact Annie on 07906011676 or at anniericeartist@gmail.com 
 

 

To advertise in the Wenhaston Warbler 

please email us at: 

warbler.ads@gmail.com 

Quarter page £15 per month 

Small ad £5 per month 



20 
 

 

 

 
 

Fun Classes, Courses & 1-2-1s 

Dog Sports 

Dog School available Mon-Sun 

bmdtbc@yahoo.com 

07495337774 

barkingmadsuffolk.com 

 

 
 

Offering complete property 

renovations, including: 
 

• Kitchens (Fitting, Spraying & 

Refurbishment) 

• Bathrooms 

• Floor & Wall Tiling 

• Carpentry 
 

07748 479678 
 

propertydevelopment@s-aldridge.com 

 

 

 

building and carpentry 

 conservatories 

 renovations 

 alterations 

Tel 01502 724293 

 

mailto:bmdtbc@yahoo.com
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MRWCF 
Electrical 

 

Domestic and Commercial 
Rewiring, extra sockets, 
inspection and testing. 

24 hour call out. Free estimates 
City & Guilds qualified 

 

Tel. 01502 478473 
Matthew 07884 477110 
William 07717 176655  

 

 

 
All appliances catered for including 

wood burners & Agas 

Now based in Wenhaston 

Professional service at great rates. 

Fully insured.  
  

Andrew & Steve 

07919 258206    

01502 478040 (answerphone only) 

srosbrook1@yahoo.co.uk 

 
Suffolk & Norfolk Firewood 

Locally sourced 
Quality hardwood & kindling 

£240 for 2m3  available in 9” or 12”  

£5 per bag of kindling. 

Stacking available 

07767699622 
sandnfirewood@gmail.com 

 

Specialist legal advice  

in Southwold 
 

Residential Property 

Commercial Property 

Wills & Powers of Attorney 

Probate 

Notarial Services 
 

Tel 01502 724750 

MANTINS.CO.UK 
 

 

 

Allen’s 

Clean 

Sweep 
Established 43 years 
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Extensions 

Timber Frame Structures 

Ground Works 
Patios, Block Paving 

Decking, Fencing 
Alterations 

Maintenance 
Mobile: 07957 459 785 

Tel: 01502 580136 
Email: 

landscape2build.mb@gmail.com 

 

 
 

MOTOR ENGINEERING LTD 

Wash Lane, Back Rd, Wenhaston 

Tel 01502 478642 

Email: paul@pjn-motor.co.uk 

FOR ALL YOUR GENERAL 
VEHICLE REQUIREMENTS 

MOT for cars & bikes classes I, II and IV 
Car Servicing 

CAM Belt & Clutch Replacement 

www.pjn-motor.co.uk 
For a Personal, Friendly Service 

please contact Paul Nolloth 

 

 

 

 
 

Karl Andrews 

Painter & 

Decorator 

Qualified City & Guilds 

30 Years’ Experience 

01986 874926 

07825622477 
karlandrews603@gmail.com 
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Storm Furniture 
(Bramfield) 

 

Handmade furniture & cabinetry, 
freestanding & fitted. Traditional bespoke 

joinery in hard & soft timbers. 

Call Terry 07969240523 
 

Email: terry@storm-furniture.co.uk 

 

 
Blinds  Curtains  Cushions 

Headboards  Loose Covers   
Fabric Sales   Bed Linen 

Upholstery 
 

01986 873580 
 

katharineellendesigns.co.uk 

 

 
Eco friendly activewear 

Looking after Mind, Body & Planet. 
Come say hi on our socials 

@fleighactivewear 
 

Or visit us at www.fleighactivewear.co.uk 

 

 

Wenhaston Tiling 
All floor and wall tiling 

undertaken. 
Call Robert on 

01502 478740 or 07544 396310  
 

 

 
 

 
 

Visit Ruth McCabe  
Contemporary Art 

June 3,4,17,18,24,25 
Coles Hill  Wenhaston 

Tel: 07426 925065 
 

www.ruth-mccabe-artist.co.uk 
Instagram @ruthmccabeartist8420 

 

EcoChimneySweep 
NACS registered & fully insured 

 

All types of chimneys/flues swept 

Stove servicing  

Birdguards / spikes fitted 
 

Tel 01502 566278 

Mob 07534971654 
leighturrell@hotmail.co.uk 

 
 

 

http://www.ruth-mccabe=-artist.co.uk/
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Accommodation Agency 
 

Local holiday cottages 
Weekly lets/short breaks 

contact Trish Gower 01502 478078 
www.suffolkcoastalcottages.co.uk 

THE STAR INN 
TUESDAY TO SATURDAY  

12pm-3pm & 6pm-9pm         

SUNDAY 12pm-4pm 
Stone baked pizza Fri & Sat 6pm-8pm 

 (eat in or takeaway)  

Please pre-order  01502 478240 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Flute, clarinet, saxophone, piano 

tuition & much more 

Classical, jazz, folk etc 

Any age/ability, beginners to diploma 

Marie Young CTABRSM ATCL LTCL 

07917 484161 

 

 

WOOLNOUGH CONTRACTORS LTD 
 

COMPETITIVE PRICES on 
SAND, GRAVEL, AGGREGATES & PLANT 

HIRE 
Call 01502 478894 or 07702 139291 

Fast Friendly service 

Adam and Barbara Gill 
Your local carpet and  

upholstery cleaners  

Environmentally aware 

Tel. 01502 377427 

WILDLIFE PONDS 
Water garden services est.1985 

Ponds built from scratch, 

relined or repaired 

Ponds cleaned out, renovated 

and planted out 

Telephone 01502 478140 

Ian Poole Decorating 
Painting, Tiling & Wallpapering 

Hand-painted kitchens & furniture 
Reliable & Insured 

Tel: 01502 710257 / 07952022436 
decor@ipooledecorator.co.uk 

 
 

A PET’S BEST FRIEND 
Animal Sitting 

Occasional & casual dog walking 
SARAH GRIMWOOD 

9 Bigod Close, Halesworth 
Tel 01986 873 592 

Mob: 07895 025 174 
frary8sr@btinternet.com 

 
 

  

 The Old Forge Studio 
looking forward to welcoming you to an 

 

OPEN WEEKEND 
13 & 14 May 2023 

11am to 4pm 
 

to pre-arrange your visit, please text Lin on  

07970 285566  
Back Road ◦ Wenhaston ◦ IP19 9DZ 

mailto:frary8sr@btinternet.com

